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20 May 2020  

 

Allan Tran  

Sustainability and Services Manager – Group Energy & Utilities   

Stockland 

Level 25, 133 Castlereagh Street 

Sydney NSW 2000 

 

By email: <allan.tran@stockland.com.au> 

Dear Mr Tran 

 

Notice of Repeal for Individual Retail Exemption  

I refer to Stockland Property Management Pty Ltd's application on 15 April 2020 to repeal 

an individual retail exemption granted to on-sell electricity in Bathurst City Shopping Centre 

(121 Howick Street, Bathurst NSW 2795). 

I am writing to inform you that your application has been approved. I therefore issue this 

notice effective from 20 May 2020. 

If you have any further queries, or would like to discuss this further, please contact myself or 

Tom Stevens-Downie on (03) 9290 6984. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Susan Faulbaum 

Director, Consumers and Markets 
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Schedule 1: Repeal of Instrument of Exemption 

 

REPEAL OF INDIVIDUAL EXEMPTION FROM THE REQUIREMENT TO HOLD 

A RETAILER AUTHORISATION 

DATE OF ISSUE: 20 May 2020 

FORM OF ENERGY: Electricity  

 

Pursuant to section 110 of the National Energy Retail Law, the Australian Energy Regulator 

on 20 May 2020 decided to grant Stockland Property Management Pty Ltd (ABN 22 000 059 

398) a repeal of individual exemption for Stockland Bathurst Shopping Centre, 121 Howick 

Street, Bathurst NSW 2795. This repeal has been applied on the grounds that it is no longer 

required, as Stockland Property Management Pty Ltd has sold Bathurst Shopping Centre and 

ceased energy sale activities since 7 December 2018. 
 


